Academic Senate Executive Committee Minutes
Monday, April 27, 2015
(Approved)
Call to Order 
Senate Chairperson Susan Kalter called the meeting to order.

Approval of Executive Committee Minutes of April 13, 2015 (No Minutes Due to Recorder Malfunction)
Oral Communications:

Gun Shows on Campus (Senator Crowley)

Senator Kalter:  Senator Crowley has suggested we invite J.C. Craybill of Environmental Health and Safety.

Senator Crowley: I have been assured not to worry about it. What do we do to be assured not to worry about it? Where do we take it from here? I worry about anything that looks like a gun.

Senator Kalter: The president and I talked a little bit about it and then Brent Paterson and I talked about it and that it was going to go to some sort of an ad hoc committee with the VP, Lisa Huson, John Huxford, probably myself and we talked about expanding it to include the sale of guns, alcohol and tobacco. 

President Dietz: We would probably not want to address alcohol because we do sell alcohol.

Senator Crowley: Some of our students are really young and they feel grown up because they are in college. Just because they are taking classes at ISU, they think they can have at whatever they have access to.

Senator Kalter: I am going to recommend that we wait for the committee before we recommend people to speak. I not sure J.C. Craybill would be the person to designate. Perhaps have the committee work over the summer, come up with some language and put it through a committee, probably the Rules Committee, and have them invite somebody apt to talk about it.

President Dietz: There is a huge issue with first amendment stuff. There is no stronger lobby in the U.S.

Senator Stewart: And it’s killing us because they only read the last half of that amendment and not the first half.

President Dietz: If you want to be tied up in litigation, all we need to do is come up with something that says the words guns will never be used on the campus.

Senator Kalter: It has been my position from the time that John Huxford sent the original email that there has to be a distinction between the political versus safety, which everybody can come to a consensus on. This is not about banning certain kinds of organizations; it is about not selling things that are dangerous that could come back to haunt our public reputation.

President Dietz: Yes. Rob Rhykerd would be a good person to have in that group. He was the advisor to the group that had the event.

Senator Kalter: And maybe some folks that worked on the concealed carry policy.

Library Link on Website
Senator Kalter: I talked to Mark Walbert because I was noticing that after the library sent out its newsletter, we do not have a prominent library link on our ISU website and I think we should. I would love it if we could raise education and the library up on the list on the website. I would like the Executive Committee’s endorsement.

The Executive Committee endorsed Senator Kalter’s recommendations.
Distributed Communications:

04.13.15.03
From Michael Brown, COIA Chairperson: Request for Endorsement of Coalition on Intercollegiate Athletics Resolution (Senate Communication Item 5/6/15)
04.13.15.04
COIA Information (Senate Communication Item 5/6/15)
04.13.15.05
COIA Resolution (Senate Communication Item 5/6/15)
Senator Kalter: Michael Brown from Florida State is the Chairperson of the Coalition of Intercollegiate Athletics. They are requesting endorsement of their resolution that is directed to the U.S. House of Representatives and will eventually be directed to the Senate. My recommendation on this, and you can let me know if you agree with it, would be to take this off the agenda for this time. Have Athletics review it. Have comment from either Administrative Affairs and Budget or Academic Affairs and maybe the SGA as well, since it seems to be a student issue, and then come back to it in the fall. 

Senator Stewart: I was suspicious when it started talking about the escalation of coach’s salaries, the escalation of student fees and institutional general funds subsidies. A lot of those things we don’t have control over because costs continue to rise. It seems like it might be something with a political agenda.

President Dietz: I agree with postponing it until next year. I talked to Larry Lyons a little bit about this. He said he would be more than happy to talk with this group. Jeri Beggs of Athletics would be a good faculty rep. about funding student athletes and other issues, so I think it would be wise to put this off and then maybe starting the discussion by having Jeri and/or Larry come in and talk.

Senator Kalter: We also should pitch it first to the Athletics Council, which is an External Committee of the Senate. I think the Athletics Council reports to the Academic Affairs Committee…

Ms. James: and SGA.

Senator Kalter: And there is a Faculty Affairs report that is an Athletics report. So maybe we should start it there. We can officially send it to the Athletics Council and then it will come back to us.

04.22.15.01
From Greg Alt, VP Finance and Planning: Inspection, Examination, Use and Control of University Financial Records Policy – Clean Copy

04.22.15.02
Inspection, Examination, Use and Control of University Financial Records – Markup Draft

Senator Kalter: Greg Alt is submitting a financial records policy. I think that we should send this to the Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee because some of the items that they have proposed to remove are the kind of things that make faculty feel comfortable. There are things like ‘the above policy shall not be applicable to medical files, investigatory files, public records. Records including, but not limited to, lists of employees, reports of the Board of Trustees, etc.’ My guess is that the legal office recommended crossing those kinds of wordings out because it is implicit in the FOIA law, but it made me uncomfortable to cross those kinds of things out.

Senator Hoelscher: I would like to hear from somebody what the reason was that they crossed them out.

President Dietz: The medical files are protected under a different set of rules. This is really about financial records.

Senator Hoelscher: But by crossing them out, they are included, aren’t they? Are we saying that they should not have been in there in the first place?

President Dietz: That would be my take.

Senator Kalter: The other thing that this pertains to is this sort of if the university were to get into severe financial difficulty. I think maybe we should have a committee confirm our conjecture about…have Greg meet with Administrative Affairs and just go through this like he went through the Employee Assistance Program Policy and then we can send it to the Senate early next year.

Internal Committee Task Lists from Committee Chairpersons

Senator Kalter: We are trying to clean up the task lists. We are getting longer and longer task lists and it is not just because of the policy review.

Senator Crowley: I like the way it stands and I look forward to incorporating the changes. I would like to spend a little bit more time with them. 

Senator Kalter: I will go through the changes I made. Paula and the (Academic Affairs) committee had already done the revision for this meeting. When I looked at it, I thought the Reading Week Policy is done, so let’s remove everything. I am worried about the fact that after we gave the M/W, M/W/F course survey, it had been so long from the beginning of actually creating that survey to actually launching it, that people started saying are we getting rid of M/W/F courses. It’s scary that people thought that. It tells us a little about the validity of the results. People went into it thinking that it was a choice. The other things I added to that portion, other than rewording that to make sure that we are talking about overlapping courses, is saying that we had already presented the analysis of the student and instructor data to the Senate with a recommendation for status quo and repeating that I had recommended, in response to Senator Horst’s question, that we still need to do the analysis of the non-instructional staff. The Sale of Instructional Materials Policy came to us a couple of weeks ago. We left it that I was going to talk to Lisa Huson, which I did. That one is not something that has come to the Senate as an Information Item. Basically, I confirmed with her that that bookstore contract was written with a 20 to 30 year-old policy in mind, so we don’t really have to change the policy. I wanted to make sure that we do not include that as an Information Item because on the agenda for the 8th, it was not.

Senator Crowley: So what is the next step for that?

Senator Kalter: If there were no changes, just put it forward and say there were no changes.

Senator Crowley: And enter into the next meeting and then go…

Senator Kalter: I think Academic Affairs is done with it.

Senator Crowley: We passed it and then you had it double checked and now it might be ready to go to the full Senate, if President Dietz is pleased with it. I think that you expressed some concern about it.

President Dietz: I just wanted to make sure the language that Lisa had a look at, because we just signed a new contract with our bookstore. So I think we are alright.

The Executive Committee approved the Academic Affairs Committee’s task list as amended.

Senator Kalter: The next one is the Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee (AABC). I could not find anything because Alan Lessoff and I went back and forth about this one prior to the meeting. I do see on the fourth page regarding the baccalaureate degree/second degrees that we can remove that.

Senator Crowley: That was part of our lives, too, and it has cleared.

Senator Kalter: And the Employee Assistance Policy passed at the April 22, 2015 Senate meeting. I would say we should remove both of those.

Provost Krejci: Was there something the Provost’s Office was supposed to do about the Academic Calendar so I can follow up on it?

Senator Kalter: We used to send the calendar to the committee every year. Then we stopped doing that, but we would always have the Academic Calendar as an Advisory Item in the spring. I think what has happened is that the Provost’s staff has changed over the years. I think maybe now it’s Jonathan.

Provost Krejci: We can do somethings on a tickler to know who is responsible and when.

Senator Kalter: If we can, let’s put it on the agenda for next time. To make sure that the discussion doesn’t keep repeating itself every year, Jonathan has this nice little thing from Jess Ray that that says here are all of the things that have to happen between finals in December and when the university shuts down.

Provost Krejci: Do we want something sent to a committee?

Senator Kalter: No, an Advisory Item under the Academic Plan and the Senate Schedule. It goes to the Senate first, then if it deems it needs to go to committee, we will do that.

The Executive Committee agreed to the two deletions from the AABC task list.

Senator Kalter:  I made a couple of comments on the Faculty Affairs Committee’s (FAC) list. Some of them are just rearranging things. Clarifying some things on the dismissal stuff since that has gone to URC and really ought to be taken off the task list for now I think. We would just leave on policy 3.3.9 since that is not an ASPT policy and it can stay on the FAC list. We want to take off the Criminal Background Check since that has been done. Also, since we separately routed the sabbatical policy to FAC as part of our policy review that we have them review that independently of the pension stuff.

The Executive Committee was in agreement with the revisions to the FAC tasks list. It also was in agreement with the changes made to the Rules Committee’s task list, which involved removing items that were completed, moving items up on the task list and updating the notes for the Policy on the Creation of Policies.
Proposed Agenda for the Academic Senate on May 6, 2015: 
Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, May 6, 2015
7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order by Student Body President/Academic Senate Vice Chairperson
Seating of New Senate 
Roll Call
Election of Academic Senate Chairperson 

Election of Academic Senate Secretary 

Election of Executive Committee Faculty Members 

Approval of Minutes of April 22, 2015

Governmental Relations and Governmental Affairs Staff Introductions to the Senate

Jonathan Lackland, Director of State Government Relations

 

Ashley Ellefritz, Director Federal Government Relations

Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Larry Dietz

· Provost Janet Krejci
· Vice President of Student Affairs Brent Paterson 

· Vice President of Finance and Planning Greg Alt
Advisory Items:

Academic Plan (Associate Provost Jim Jawahar)
Academic Senate Schedule for 2015-16

Communications:
 Sense of the Senate Resolution: Funding for Higher Education (Former Senator Ed Stewart)

04.13.15.03
Request for Endorsement of Coalition on Intercollegiate Athletics Resolution (From Michael Brown, COIA Chairperson)

04.13.15.04
COIA Information 

04.13.15.05
COIA Resolution 

Adjournment
The Executive Committee made recommendations for revising the Sense of the Senate Resolution as well as recommendations for revising the recommendations. The discussion continued after the Executive Committee adjourned. The final markup draft received after adjournment to be presented to the Senate is on the following page. 
Adjournment

04.28.15.01
From Former Senate Secretary Ed Stewart
Dist. Executive Committee 4/27/15
Senate Communication 5/6/15

Sense of the Senate Resolution concerning state support of higher education
The Academic Senate of Illinois State University believes in “Educating Illinois,” the university’s strategic plan that defines this institution’s guiding principles. To accomplish the larger goals of that vision, the people of Illinois need all public university to remain financially sound.

We believe that funding higher education is an investment that benefits all citizens of the state. A strong republic and a strong economy depend on institutions of higher education. 
We believe that no citizen in Illinois who wishes to pursue a degree should be denied access to education on account of financial circumstances.

State institutions of higher learning were instituted to serve these purposes. For over a century and a half, Illinois and other states have treated public higher education as an indispensible duty of the state. In order to meet its goals, public universities require a high degree of state support, which decades of cuts have greatly eroded and which proposed cuts would erode even further. 

We urge that this trend be reversed. The future of Illinois is at risk.
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